TEARMAN SPENCERCity Attorney

ODALO J. OHIKU ROBIN A. PEDERSON S. TODD FARRIS JENNIFER L. WILLIAMS Deputy City Attorneys



Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 * 200 East Wells Street * Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551 Telephone: 414.286.2601 * TDD: 414.286.2025 * Fax: 414.286.8550

February 7, 2023

To the Honorable Common Council Of the City of Milwaukee Room 205 – City Hall

RE: Communications from Eric Luna

C.I. File No. 1029-2022-1640

Dear Sir or Madam:

Mr. Luna alleges that the City of Milwaukee is responsible for plumbing charges he incurred to repair the building sewer lateral at his residence at 1565 South 35th Street. He claims that during the course of those repairs, the sewer lateral was found to be disconnected to the main sewer.

Our investigation into this matter revealed that Sewer Maintenance responded to a backwater complaint at 1565 South 35th Street on December 23, 2020. The main sewer was found to be functioning properly, and the homeowner was advised to hire a private contractor to repair the building lateral. On October 31, 2022, Sewer Maintenance completed a connection inspection for the private lateral repair at this location. Sewer Maintenance found that the lateral had been bulk-headed and was not connected to the main sewer. Bulk-heading laterals is not a practice of Sewer Maintenance, and they have no record of doing so. There is also no record of any recent City contract work in the area.

HEIDI WICK SPOERL KATHRYN Z. BLOCK THOMAS D. MILLER PETER J. BLOCK PATRICK J. MCCLAIN HANNAH R. JAHN JULIE P. WILSON MEIGHAN M. ANGER ALEXANDER R. CARSON ALEXANDER T. MUELLER ALEXANDER D. COSSI LISA A. GILMORE **NICHOLAS R. SINRAM** TAVISS K. SMITH KATHERINE A. HEADLEY L. ANTHONY JACKSON STACY J. MILLER MICHAEL C. RADAVICH JORDAN M. SCHETTLE THERESA A. MONTAG TYLER M. HELSEL NANCY A. DOMINSKI **ALEXANDER E. FOUNDOS** CHRISTOPHER P. JACKSON JAMES D. LEWIS TRAVIS J. GRESHAM KYLE W. BAILEY JOSEPH M. DOBBS WILLIAM K. HOTCHKISS Assistant City Attorneys



To the Honorable Common Council Of the City of Milwaukee February 7, 2023 Page Two

It is the view of Sewer Maintenance that the City is not responsible for disconnecting the building lateral from the main sewer. In addition, they feel Mr. Luna's contractor should have discovered the bulk-headed lateral while completing their repair in August, 2022. We feel that the City is not liable in this case, and we recommend that this claim for \$31,318.00 be denied.

Very truly yours,

TEARMAN SPENCER

City Attorney

JENNIFER L. WILLIAMS

Deputy City Attorney

JLW/PK/cdr

1029-2022-1640/283631